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INTRODUCTION 

 

With a deep gratitude extended to the sabbatical leave committee, which approved my 

leave, and to the administrative staff at Moorpark College, I was able to enjoy my sabbatical leave 

during the spring semester of 2020 for the second time in my 30-year tenure at Moorpark College.  

I tried to stay true to the original proposals as presented to the sabbatical committee as much as 

possible, but the unforeseen events that affected everyone throughout the world certainly 

dampened and restricted very much of my ability to fulfill and to achieve these goals.   

 

The Covid-19 pandemic situation has certainly changed everything, but thankfully I was 

able to complete at least one of the objectives, and that was to write a Zero Cost Textbook for the 

Music Fundamentals course (MUS M01 – Music Fundamentals).  Now, this newly completed Zero 

Cost Textbook is being fully utilized during this fall semester, 2020 in all MUS M01 sections at 

Moorpark College.  The second objective was to travel to various destinations throughout Europe, 

particularly to Germany, to continue to gather historical materials to support our Music History 

students.  




